
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 10 APRIL 2008


IOS.26/08
LOCAL AIR QUALITY MANAGEMENT: DETAILED ASSESSMENT REPORT
Councillor Bainbridge, having declared a personal and prejudicial interest, retired from the meeting room during consideration of the matter.

The Environmental Quality Manager (Mr Ingham) submitted Report CS.08/08 on the detailed assessment of local air quality.  

Mr Ingham informed Members that following an air quality updating and screening assessment, carried out in 2006, it had been concluded that, in addition to the Currock Street and Scotland Road/Kingstown Road areas which had been identified as exceeding the average nitrogen dioxide concentrations, there was also a significant risk that the following locations now also exceeded the air quality objective for nitrogen dioxide:-

The A595 Caldewgate and Castle Way; Warwick Road; A6 Botchergate and London Road;  Charlotte Street/Victoria Viaduct and Junction Street.

Mr Ingham added that where there was a significant risk of exceedance, it was necessary for the Council to proceed to a detailed assessment.  The detailed assessment work had now been carried out and it had been concluded that air quality objectives for nitrogen dioxide were not met on Wigton Road, on the A595 Bridge Street, at the junction of Dalston Road and Junction Street and on the A6 at London Road.  Mr Ingham set out proposals for declaring Air Quality Management Areas at those four locations.  He added that, following the declaration of an Air Quality Management Area, it was necessary for the Council to enter into discussions with other bodies, in particular the County Council Highways Department, to consider measures to reduce the nitrogen dioxide levels to below the objective levels at the locations.

The Executive had on 17 March 2008 (EX.055/08) referred the report to this Committee and the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee for consideration.

In considering the report, Members raised the following questions and observations:

(a)  In response to a Member’s question the Environmental Health Officer (Ms Donald) explained that the action plan would be amended to include any actions needed for the new air quality management areas.

(b)  There was likely to be an increase in traffic movement due to the Academy and the development on the Cavaghan and Gray site, could this affect the air quality?

Mr Ingham explained that there was a procedure in place to allow for planning applications to be investigated for air quality issues and this was applied during the planning processes for both developments.

(c)  In response to a question Ms Donald explained that the relationship between the City Council and Highways was improving.

RESOLVED – That the four new Air Quality Management Areas be endorsed and the Committee looked forward to a future update on local Air Quality Management.







